EITI Conference
Paris, March 2-3

Excellencies, distinguished guests, ladies and gentlemen, good afternoon. It is my privilege to represent the Asian Development Bank at the EITI Stakeholder Forum today.
A growing number of countries in the Asia Pacific region generate substantial revenues from exporting natural resources. These countries include Afghanistan, Indonesia, Kazakhstan, the Kyrgyz Republic, Mongolia, Myanmar, Papua New Guinea, and Thailand. Cambodia (gas and oil), Lao People’s Democratic Republic (hydropower), the Philippines (minerals), and Timor-Leste (gas and oil) are stepping up the export of natural endowments. 
It is vital that public resources are effectively utilized to accelerate progress in these countries, many of which are struggling to achieve one or more of the Millennium Development Goals. 
Inequality, poverty and vulnerability continue to affect more than a billion people in the region, in spite of its spectacular development over the recent years. Countries need to build the necessary physical infrastructure to support a modern competitive economy and to increase funding for social sectors. The investment needs are huge and resource-rich countries can move faster on an inclusive growth path only if they optimize the use of the proceeds of their natural resources for productive investments. 

Well-managed economic exploitation of natural resources can be of significant importance in alleviating poverty, providing basic services and promoting development effectiveness. 

The Asian Development Bank endorsed the Extractive Industries Transparency Initiative on February 2008 and encourages its developing member countries to adopt its principles and to consider the benefits that participation in EITI would provide. ADB has appointed an EITI focal point, responsible to maintain regular contact with EITI stakeholders and its Secretariat.  
ADB’s senior management has played a constructive role in promoting the EITI principles and in supporting mid-management and staff in their endeavor to promote them at international forums and at the country level. 
Country ownership of EITI is vital and the role of international partners is mainly to facilitate and support the evolution of transparency and disclosure in a national context. Revenue transparency has been part of the policy dialogue in the context of the Country Partnership Strategy  and project preparation with the Governments of Bangladesh, Indonesia, Mongolia, Kazakhstan, Kyrgyzstan, Pakistan, Papua New Guinea, People’s Republic of China, Timor Leste, Uzbekistan, and Vietnam.

In 2010, ADB started preparations for a Regional Knowledge Sharing Platform on Revenue Management in Resources Rich Countries. The platform will provide policy makers from resource-rich Developing Member Countries with a forum for peer-to-peer learning and knowledge sharing. Three key thematic areas will be highlighted: 
(i) fulfilling social and infrastructure development needs by spending resources revenues; (ii) maintaining macroeconomic stability by sterilizing resources revenues; (iii) saving part of the resources wealth for future generations through sovereign wealth management arrangements. The platform will take place April 14-15 2011 in Manila and is organized in conjunction with a seminar on the same topic, planned at the Annual Meeting May 3-6 in Hanoi this year. 
Thank you. 

